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Monthly Report 
 

1. Responses: 

a. We are at 34 calls for the month NFIRS reporting is going well on the new 

reporting system. Calls are easy to review and the QA process is easy and 

efficient. 

 

2. Operations: 

a. Stations:  There has been a water leak at Station 6.  We have contacted 

insurance and awaiting an adjuster to contact us to move forward.  Not sure the 

full extent of the damage yet. 

i. Due to several infrastructure issues we have instituted a new process 

that will put crews in the building at least every other day to ensure the 

building is warm dry and secure. 

b. Apparatus:  Plow truck is no longer operational. We are working on getting a 

mount in place on 498 in the short term.  Old truck will go back to IDL and see if 

they have anything else for us to use.  In the interim we have a bobcat for snow 

removal. 

 

3. Training: 

a. Training Calendar:   

i. Working on annual refresher training for the rest of this month.  We will 

resume regular fire and apparatus in the spring. 

ii. We are in the beginning stage of planning our annual live burn later in 

the spring. 

iii. Wildland training will begin in April/May in preparation for the fire 

season. 

 

4. Projects: 

a. Promotion Testing:  Lt. Krom is leaving around the 1st of March so we are 

conducting a Lieutenant Promotion test.  Testing will be completed and 

promotion in effect as of Lt. Krom’s departure. 



 

b. Records Management System:  Implemented and using daily…system is easy to 

use and the reports feature will make it easy for us to pull meaningful data from 

the program.  

c. Radios:  Radios will ship on 1/29/2020 and will then be programmed.  FF Walker 

has been working with the vendor and dispatch to ensure a smooth 

programming process.  

d. Bunker Gear:  Should be here anytime. 

e. Air Packs: We are working on strategic plan for replacing air packs, there is a 

slight possibility of getting some new airpacks through Benewah County due to a 

fire agency struggling. Again slight possibility. 

 

5. Budget: 

a. Operating Budget:  

i. Nothing to report, we are on track for the 2nd quarter of fiscal. 

 


